


















Councilmember Mathieu Eugene 
123 Linden Boulevard  
Brooklyn, New York 11226 
 

Dear Councilmember Eugene: 

I trust this letter finds you well. As a current Co-Chair for the Advisory Board of New York City’s Young 

Men’s Initiative, I am honored to support the work of YMI 2.0. As the Nation is taking notice of the 

disparities that our young men of color face, I am proud to serve on a team that makes data driven 

decisions to best support these young men our city. YMI’s directed work is focused on areas of high 

need where the project return is high and life changing. 

In the announcement of YMI 2.0 early last year, there was a shift in the focus of the work. In its 

inception, YMI was intended to serve young men ages 16-24, with an intentional focus on employment 

and criminal justice-involved individuals. I am excited to support YMI’s decision and work to explore 

truly altering intervention points in the life span of a young adult of color. Literacy is a skill that truly 

impacts the trajectory of a young person’s life. Intervening prior to a child entering the third grade alters 

the way they will experience school, as it is the point where a child shifts from learning to read to 

reading to learn. 

As a media professional, I understand the importance of allowing communities a space to exercise their 

voice. YMI has been intentional about the inclusion of community voice while consulting data when 

launching any new program. This approach is sustainable and has the potential to lead to lasting change.  

 

Saundra P. Thomas 
Co-Chair, NYC Young Men’s Initiative 








